

## **Area 31 Round Up Committee Minutes January 10, 2018**

**Chairperson(Lee M.) calls the meeting to order at 6:00pm**

**Meeting opens with a moment of silence, followed by the Serenity Prayer,**

**Introductions of members**

**Mary D. reads “What is a Round Up”**

**Secretary(Nancy P.)- reads minutes/minutes accepted**

**Co Chair(Marian B)- notes that the Round Up Topic is “A Solution for all Generations”.**

**Chair(Lee M.)- The hotel will have lesser rates for the Round Up Committee.**

**\$169.00 up to one month before the Round-Up (April 11, 2018)**

**Treasurer(Cathy V)- Will meet with Mary to change name on old account**

**Have \$1579.00 in account**

**\$500.00 sent to La Quinta for deposit**

**\$1079.00 balance**

**Registration-(Yolanda R., Kerry M., Koumba)-“Scholarships” suggestion added to registration form**

**Ready for printing. Will get check from treasurer. PO Box is needed.**

**Program(Sharon B., Stacey H., Laura K.)-Working on it. Will print rough draft for February.**

**Banquet(Mary D.)-All ok, have menu, need tickets**

**Hospitality(Andy D., Dee S.)- On target**

**Greeters(Rob H.)-Great! Greeters in lobby-Fri pm, all day Sat ‘till 8:00pm, some Sunday.**

**Greeters will need ID besides the “Round Up Committee” badge.**

**Al Anon(Sandy F., Beth) donation given to treasurer tonight. AlAnon District Treasurer asks us to please deposit check asap. Topics have been emailed to Sharon B. – They are requesting to have no meeting on Sunday for AlAnon.**

**Donations(Marian)-on schedule. Donation from Al Anon. \*Announce at groups, We need books,tapes, coffee and \$\$! Write Group name on donations. Reps. should bring donations to Marian at the Round Up meetings. You can sponsor somebody-see Registration Form.**

**Raffle(Andrew, Bob)-Has a box of books from 2017 round-up. Need volunteers for weekend. Will make a sign for winners, all tickets will be one color this year.**

**Entertainment(Marc G.)-Spoke with the DJ, Cost is 225.00 total, Deposit \$50.00 to be sent Audio and CD’s(Mike B and Kim)-Kim will do sales. She will make signs. Put on signs and receipts that they will mailed or can be picked up at Intergroup. Kevin (Intergroup) will**

**assist.**

**Mike B. reports that we have equipment but need cables that are 15-20 feet longer. All six major meetings will be on one CD.**

**Bilingual Community(Julio, Rojelio, Jose, Yolanda)-Julio will pick alkathon topics. Working on donations.**

**Visitors- Delegate, Mike S.- Alt Delegate, Paul H-Area Chair, Mike B.**

**Round Up will be announced at district meetings**

**6:40pm Close meeting with the Responsibility Pledge.**

**Minutes submitted by Nancy P.**